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open  burning  season  begins
 january  15th

 Dunstable Fire Chief, Brian Rich announced that Open Burning 
season will soon begin and will end on May1st. Permits are 

available daily from 9:30am to 12:30pm at the Fire Station on 
Pleasant St. Permits cost $10 and are free to “over 65”.   

Fee and Permit Information
             You must follow all the rules and regulations

that are listed below.
Rules and Regulations
1. You can only burn brush and garden trimmings only.
2. Burning is allowed only between 10am and 4pm.  No fire shall be 
started after 12 noon and all fires must be extinguished by 4pm.
3. The permit holder must call the Fire Department @ 978-649-
6661 each day after 9am for permission to burn that day.
4. The fire must not be left unattended and must be at least 75 feet 
from any structure.
5. Have available water supply, rakes, shovels, etc. for controlling 
the fire.

Under all Circumstances the following are prohibited
1. The burning of Grass, Hay, Leaves, Stumps, tires and/or building 
materials.
2. Burning of brush, trees, cane and/or driftwood from commercial 
and/or institutional land clearing operations.
3. Burning at landfills or refuse disposal facilities other than
approved incinerators.
4. Large piles that will not readily burn or are of such size that they 
will not be totally out by 4pm.
     If you have other questions regarding burning, please call 
Fire Chief Brian Rich at 978-649-6661. Information is also 
posted on the town Website.

     Our 23rd Winterfest is scheduled for Sunday, January 27th, 
from 11am to 3pm.   Join us for horse drawn sleigh rides, sledding, 
cross-country skiing, snowshoeing and fun on the ice. Depending 
on the weather there may be other activities as well.  Cozy around 
the bonfire and enjoy homemade soup, cookies, hot chocolate and 
other treats. 
     Come out and enjoy Winter! This is held at the DRLT Wildlife 
Preserve, use the 1072 Main St. entrance.
                 Sorry, no dogs allowed at Winterfest.
     For more information you may call Bob at 978-649-7206. 

Dunstable  Rural  Land  Trust 
WINTERFEST  2019

Sunday, January 27th, 2019
11am to 3pm

DRLT Wildlife Preserve
1072 Main St

TOWN  CLERK  NEWS
     The 2019 Annual Street Listing is being prepared for 
mailing, please expect this around the first part of January.  
The Annual Street Listing, also known as the annual census, is 
a legal document of the Commonwealth which requires each 
household return annually to remain on the active voter list.             	
     Notice is given the pursuant to state and federal law, I am 
required to purge the voter list of voters who are no longer 
qualified to remain on the list.  This includes (1)  (a) voters who 
have failed to answer the annual street listing since 2016 and 
thereafter failed to respond to a confirmation notice OR (b) they 
registered to vote on or before 2016 and the acknowledgement 
notice was returned as undeliverable AND (2) voters who failed 
to vote from the period beginning on the date of the confirmation 
notice when registered and ending on November 6, 2018.          	
     Dog Licenses expired December 31, 2018.  An application will 
be enclosed with the annual street listing for your convenience.  If 
ordering by mail, we need a self-addressed stamped envelope to 
return the license.                                                                            	
     As identify fraud increases, the need to have documents 
notarized increases.  I am happy to notarize your documents 
provided they are not signed.  The notary is required to witness 
your signature.  I do not notarize wills, trusts, deeds and power of 
attorney (associated with a will, trust or deed).  Those are best done 
with an attorney.                                                                            	
     Based on the election preliminary numbers, it appears that 
the political designation Green-Rainbow will once again gain 
political party status.  Massachusetts will become a 4 party state.  
Official election results from the November  election are now online, 
please contact me if you’re unable to find them.                                                                                                     	
     Carol A. Skerrett, Town Clerk CMMC   978-649-4514 x222  
CSkerrett@dunstable-ma.gov    HOURS:  The Clerk’s Office 
is open Monday evening from 3:00 pm – 7:00 pm; Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday 9:00 am – 2:00 pm.    Hours may vary 
due to holidays, workshops and elections.  There are times the 
office is closed during these posted hours and extended hours 
for voter registration and absentee voting, please feel free to call 
ahead.    Marriage licenses are by appointment only.

in  memory  of
Margaret Jane Walmsley Lawhead
Roger Michael Walmsley
Kathleen M. Zannoni Toupin
Felix A. Brow-Westbrook

Edwin J. Landgraf
Robert V. Gervais
Pauline N. Laferriere Hamel
Richard Dale Holt

Calling  For  Emergency  Help
If you are calling from your cell phone in Dunstable,

call 978-649-7445 (the station) or 978-448-5555 (dispatch). 



164 Westford Rd. • Tyngboro
FREE REGISTRATION! – MENTION THIS AD

Preschool, Pre-K & Before & After School
Full & Part time    Flexible Schedules

978-649-5060
creativemindstyn@aol.com         www.creativemindselc.com
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St  John  The  Evangelist  Church
115 Middlesex St., North Chelmsford, MA 

BINGO  Thursdays at 6:45pm to 9:30pm
Doors open at 3:30pm

Questions or for more info about BINGO
call Gerry Dumont  978-866-2391

$1,199 Progressive jackpot.
Jackpot will progress to $1,199.

If not won at 49#s it will progress to 50, 51, 52 etc. 
Come enjoy friendly, fun BINGO Games.

21 BINGO Games, plus raffles and instant tickets.
Good food available as well.

Dunstable  Seniors

We are a peer group for those over 60.  Seniors meet in the 
community room of the Dunstable library every Wednesday  
Bone Builders, 10:30 - 11:30, dominos 10:30 - noon, lunch at 
noon. First Wednesday, BINGO FOR CASH. Last Wednesday 
of the month, POKENO, bring your pennies. SCRABBLE & 
CRIBBAGE group every Wednesdays at 12:30.

IN CASE OF SNOW AND THE LIBRARY IS CLOSED
THERE IS NO SENIOR MEETING

Program Coordinator  Susan Tully 978-649-6750
or Email at  sjt0213@verizon.net  

January Lunches   January 9  Steak tips, roasted potatoes and 
carrots provided by Dinner Made Simple RSVP was by Jan 2. January 
16 will be baked chicken breast with salad, and butternut squash and 
dessert provided by the Traveling Chef RSVP by Jan. 9. January 23 
Lasagna and salad provided by Charlotte’s Cozy kitchen RSVP by 
Jan 16 January 30 will be pizza, salad and dessert. 
Book Club The group will be meeting Saturday January 19 at 10:30 
in the community room of the library. We will be discussing The 13th 
Tale by Diane Setterfield. Summary:  A compelling emotional mystery 
about family secrets and the magic of books and storytelling. A dying 
writer bids a young bookshop assistant to write her biography. Books 
may be ordered through the library.
Indian Hill Music, Bach Lunch. Indian Hill Music, 36 King Street, 
Littleton MA. presents, French Inspirations: Wind Trio. Next 
show January 17. There are TWO PERFORMANCES: 11:00 
am and 1:30 pm Indian Hill Music, 36 King Street, Littleton MA. 
Complimentary coffee, tea and cookies will be served or you are 
welcome to bring your own lunch. Doors open at 10 am for first 
show and 12:30 for second show. 
Book Delivery to shut-ins is available through the Dunstable 
Library. Just let Sue know if you or someone you know needs books 
or audio material.
Memory and Music  Wed. January 9 at 12:45 Laura Morency 
from Rivercourt Residences will speak on how music used as a 
therapeutic mechanism is shown to improve moods, awareness and 
quality of life.
Paint Party  Friday, January 11 at 11:45.  Raquel Kaplan will lead 
our group in creating a beautiful winter themed 8 X 10 painting 
in just one setting. All supplies will be provided. No experience 
needed. That will be the fun of it. Space will be limited, cost is only 
$5.00 per person so bring a friend. RSVP please.
Introduction to Meditation  Wednesday, January 23 at 12:30,  
Kathy Benson of the Nashoba Nursing Assoc. will give us an 
overview of meditation and it’s benefits.

Thank You  to Carol Vaillancourt, Mary Dow, Jean Haight and Anne 
Fenochetti for delicious snacks at the Bell Ringer program.

Dunstable  Town  Hall  Directory
Town Hall (978) 649-4514. The departmental extensions are as follows:     
221 Accountant	          222 Town Clerk          223 Council on Aging         
224 Board of Selectmen (handles many depts.) Also for Animal Control
Officer.  After hours call Police at 978-649-8891. If emergency call 911
225 Assistant Assessor    226  Building Inspector   227 Highway
228  Collector/Treasurer   229  Board of Health
230  Conservation/Planning Board   249 Assessors, Water Dept
     Please dial 0 if you need assistance. 
    		  Veteran’s Officer 978-649-3919
POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 978-649-7445   POLICE & EMT  911

FIRE DEPT. TELEPHONE NUMBERS   TO REPORT A FIRE CALL 911
  Business Line……978-649-6661      FAX………………978-649-6072
Alarm System* 978-448-6666*can be used to call in a fire from cell phone
You will find more information on the town website www.dunstable-ma.gov



Welcome to your neighborhood
24-hour gym in Tyngsboro!

     Whether you’re a beginner or a fitness regular, we’ll help you 
Get to a healthier place. ®

Call today to start your FREE 7-day membership!
315 Middlesex Rd., Tyngsboro, MA

(978) 649-6537   --   www.anytimefitness.com

R.L.  CLOHESY’S
SMALL  ENGINE  REPAIR

LAWNMOWERS-TRACTORS-SNOWBLOWERS
PRESSURE WASHERS-LEAF VACS

PORTABLE GENERATORS
CHAINSAWS-LAWN TRIMMERS

Home Service at an affordable price with over 30 years experience
TUNE UPS TO OVERHAULS, WE DO IT ALL….

USED EQUIPMENT BUY-SELL-TRADE
BOB  978-866-0891

rlclohesy@gmail.com • Tyngsboro, MA 01879

DUNSTABLE BOARD OF HEALTH
     Hey Dunstable Residents, do you know that we have a new 
Curbside Trash and Recycling Pickup Program?  The 
subscription runs from July 1st to June 30th. 
           You may join any time.  The fee is pro-rated monthly.       
Sign up in January for $150.00 and you will receive a trash cart 
and recycling cart included in the cost.  
     Overflow bags are also for sale at the town hall for those weeks 
that you may have that extra amount of trash that won’t fit in the 
cart.  The cost of the bags is $3.00 each in rolls of 5 for $15.00.   
Sign up Monday-Friday at the Town Hall during the hours of 8:00 
a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Proof of residency and a check or cash is all you 
need.
     For further information please email inquiries to
health@dunstable-ma.gov or call 978-649-4514 Ext. 229

Attention  2019  High  School 
Graduates  Residing  in  Dunstable

     	     Congratulations on your pending graduation!
     We are delighted to announce the availability of the Helene 
Morgan Babcock and Alfred Babcock Memorial Scholarship, and 
invite you to apply for these generous funds as you continue your 
education. 
     During the winter of 1923, the home of the Morgan family here 
in town caught fire and was largely destroyed. The citizens of our 
community responded to the crisis by taking in the children (all 17 
of them!), keeping the family together and aiding in the reconstruc-
tion of their home.  One of the children, Helene Morgan Babcock, 
remembered the words of her mother, “Never forget the kindness of 
the people of Dunstable,” and so established a scholarship fund to 
be made available to the graduating students of Dunstable as they 
continue their education.
     The amounts of these grants are substantial, with one of the 
Babcock Scholars receiving $4,000 each year for up to four years.  
A number of additional $2,000 scholarships are granted to other 
students on a one time basis.
     Scholarships may be applied to expenses incurred in the pursuit 
of advanced education beyond the secondary level in two or four 
year institutions, vocational education institutions, or formalized 
apprenticeship programs (the main scholarship for 4 year full time 
only).
     Starting February 11, 2019, applications will be available at the 
town hall, library, your school guidance office, or by emailing
babcockscholarshipfund@gmail.com. 
     Completed applications can be submitted electronically to the 
above email, or to the PO Box listed below no later than March 21st, 
2019.  Questions regarding the application process can be sent to 
babcockscholarshipfund@gmail.com.  We hope you take advantage 
of this wonderful opportunity. 
       Babcock Scholarship Trustees
       P.O. Box 24
       Dunstable, MA 01827

Shepherd  of  the  Valley
Lutheran  Church

Now holds services and other activities at the Federated Church
21 Washington St., Ayer, MA (978) 540-0768

http://www.sov-lc.org
     Pastor Rev. Susan Gaeta      Fall Worship is at 10:15 
    Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church  fall worship time is 
10:15AM
     The Sunday School children will be continuing their lessons at 9 
AM on Sunday mornings.  Beginning in January the youth are going 
to plan an activity for the 4th Sunday of each month, including bowl-
ing and a movie.  They will also be involved in planning an interac-
tive evening worship event which will include food!!
     The confirmation class will have a retreat at Camp Calumet from 
January 11-13th.

tel:(978) 649-6537
http://www.anytimefitness.com/
mailto:health@dunstable-ma.gov
mailto:babcockscholarshipfund@gmail.com
mailto:babcockscholarshipfund@gmail.com


    Paul J. Mariano	
    (978) 649-9180	
FAX 978-649-9243

Paul J. Mariano & Associates
Income Tax Consulting & Preparation

Bookkeeping Services
Financial Planning

P.O. Box 250
Dunstable, MA 01827

Call Ms. Patti for an Appointment
Toddlers, Pre School, School Age

Full & Part Time
“Openings available for Toddlers”

978-649-0211   E-mail: Crandallschildcare@gmail.com

978-649-4349
www.FarmerConstruction.US

Find us on Angie’s List
Lic. #006732     Reg. # 105897
• Insured  • Quality References

Additions Our Specialty

• Garages
• Basements
• Kitchens
• Baths
• Windows
• Porches
• Decks
• Roofs

Tyngsboro Cosmetic Dentistry
James Yankowskas DDS

  Brad Mattison DMD

  15 Pondview Sq.  •  Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
978-649-7773

tyngsborocosmeticdentist.com
  New Patients Welcome

Evening and Saturday appointments available

MIDDLE  SCHOOL  MATTERS
What’s happening at

Groton Dunstable Regional Middle School?
Respectfully submitted by GDRMS School Council, December 2018
     Expressing our thoughts through communication - Writing is 
alive across grades and curriculum areas. Students are learning to 
use text-based evidence to make a strong claim, supported by evi-
dence and reasoning. Students are writing to explain their thinking 
in math class, to speak about social injustices, to prove to them-
selves that they could write a million words in a month, to explain 
their thinking about geography concepts, among many other ways 
to express understanding in writing. Public speaking is near the top 
of most “greatest fears” lists. Students in Communication Arts have 
been learning techniques for alleviating this fear and the mechan-
ics of giving an effective speech. All students improved their public 
speaking skills, and the unit culminated in a speech competition. 
     Designs in Visual Arts - Art is finding some of our students 
creating hybrid animal sculptures from recycled materials.  Students 
design and build using colors, patterns and designs based on the  
Latin American Alebrije wooden sculptures they have learned about 
in their Spanish class.
     Community Outreach - Council on the Aging: Many senior 
citizens in Groton and Dunstable received holiday cards designed 
by one of our Learning Centers and the after school Peace Club. A 
great way to set purpose and meaning for writing. Thank you to an 
enthusiastic group of  senior citizens who responded to a request 
to work with those who might need a little extra help in reading! The 
Peace Club also took part in collecting food for the Groton Food 
Project, donating 6 bags of food for the community. Our Student 
Council ran a Halloween candy drive to collect and donate candy 
to The Soldiers’ Angels Treats for Troops. The Student Council and 
each grade individually spearheaded fundraisers for Project Mitten. 
These funds benefit the Groton Community Fund. Some students 
gave up their gently used toys for a fund-raising ‘auction’, some 
students gave up lunch snack money for one day to donate to this 
important community project. 
     Diversity - Our Diversity club meets weekly to discuss diversity 
in our school and community. This student run group will host a pan-
el discussion on the language of diversity for any student interested. 
The Club is also excited to bring a nationally touring exhibit, “In Our 
Family”, to Groton-Dunstable, where it will reside in our North library 
through the month of January.
     Social Studies is social - Some of our history students have 
re-fought the Battle of Crecy, pretending to be knights and king and 
they have also renegotiated the signing of the Magna Carta through 
class simulations. Other students enjoyed the opportunity to meet 
with an archeologist from the University of Pennsylvania and US 
State Department. Students learned about excavating sites in the 
Middle East and helping to recover priceless artifacts that had been 
illegally obtained. 
     Living with Wildlife - We have been fortunate to work in 
partnership with the Massachusetts Department of Fisheries and 
Wildlife to raise endangered Blanding’s Turtles and brook trout from 
eggs. Turtles and trout will will be released into local watersheds in 
the spring after students have had the opportunity to watch these 
important members of our ecosystem grow. 
     It’s Not Just about Brains - Middle school students learned 
about the components of health through a fun lesson  to demon-
strate balance in their lives.  They are expressing their overall physi-
cal, social, and mental health by making triangles out of dry pasta 
and marshmallows to identify the balance needed. Other students 
signed up for an exploratory yoga class. 
     Do you want to get involved in our middle school educa-
tion? Do you have an expertise that you think middle school stu-
dents could learn from? Do you have experience that might connect 
with our middle school curriculum? Please contact Principal, Kathi 
McCollumn at kmccollumn@gdrsd.org.

Buy local!
Invest in your community!

mailto:kmccollumn@gdrsd.org


     The West Family and Maureen Amaral from Coldwell Banker 
Residential Brokerage would like to start off our new year and say 
THANK YOU to each and every one of you who stopped into the of-
fice at West Auto Repair and dropped off a toy during our collection 
campaign from late November - December.
     Because of your support over 372 needy children woke up to 
a new toy or gift on Christmas morning.  Each and every year our 
hearts are warmed by the generosity of our neighbors, who come in 
sometimes more than once, to drop off a toy or a gift for infants to 
teenagers.  From the very bottom of our hearts we say THANK YOU 
for supporting such a wonderful cause.  We are honored to serve as 
your local Toys for Tots collection site and to partner with Maureen 
Amaral for this wonderful cause.  Wishing you and yours a happy, 
healthy 2019!  The West Family - West Auto Repair, Inc.

GD SEPAC
Groton Dunstable Special Education Parent Advisory Council

http://gdsepac.wordpress.com
January 15, 2019  6 – 9 PM Location TBD  Stretch What 
Matters: Self-Care for Yourself and Your Child with Special 
Needs  Come join us as we learn about ways to utilize yoga 
and mindfulness to care for ourselves and our children.   Bring 
your yoga mat and wear comfortable clothing for this interactive 
workshop.  Funded by the Groton-Dunstable Regional SEPAC

Contact Officers and Liaison 2018-2019:
Co-Chair: Melissa Padera  mpadera@yahoo.com
Co-Chair: Jennifer Bonenfant jenniferbonenfant@gmail.com
Secretary:  Marla Haddad     mhaddad2@verizon.net 
Treasurer:  Katie Leonard     kcleonard@gmail.com
SCHOOL PARENT LIAISONS:
Boutwell  Katie Leonard   kcleonard@gmail.com
Florence Roche Katie Leonard .   kcleonard@gmail.com
Theresa Passmore theresapassmore@gmail.com  
Swallow Union Melissa Padera  mpadera@yahoo.com           
Susan Lopez    susanlopez24@gmail.com
Middle School Theresa Passmore  theresapassmore@gmail.com 
High School Susan Lopez  susanlopez24@gmail.com
Out-of-District  Melissa Padera    mpadera@yahoo.com
Presentations workshops:

DUNSTABLE  RURAL  LAND  TRUST  
CALENDARS  AVAILABLE

     The Dunstable Rural Land Trust 2019 Calendar is here. This 
year we feature flora and fauna. These pictures were taken by 
talented local photographers Denise Hurt, Debbie Sherwood, Mike 
Potsaid and Anne Davis.
     The calendars are available for $12.00 each at the library, The 
General Store, Rose of Sharon, Farmhouse Café, Tully Farms Dairy 
Store, West Auto Repair and from the DRLT Directors.
For more info call Elaine at 978-649-9236 or Anne at 978-649-7243.

FROM  THE  DUNSTABLE
BOARD  OF  SELECTMEN

     The Dunstable Board of Selectmen is looking for individuals who 
are interested in serving on committees, boards, and commissions.      
Interested persons should contact the Board of Selectmen’s Office 
by phone at (978)-649-4514 ext. 224, or by email at
jvoelker@dunstable-ma.gov.

http://gdsepac.wordpress.com
mailto:jvoelker@dunstable-ma.gov


Aerial Bucket Service
Pruning • Removals • Stump Cutting

Free Estimates • Fully Insured

e-mail: nicolwoodworks@mac.com

DUNSTABLE

978-649-4474

Year-Round Professional Service
DAVE NICOL

Sarah Bozek • Certified Dog Groomer

            978-649-1717

GROOMING BY

 SARAH

Call for more information.

651 Old Dunstable Rd., Groton, MA 01450

 
        Happy New Year Neighbors!
     We’re happy to report that Swallow Union is standing strong 
at #2 in the STATE amongst over 2,000 schools – that is such an 
impressive feat for our little school, but we KNOW we can hit that #1 
slot with your continued efforts!  Keep asking friends, families, and 
neighbors to help get us there.
     For the month of January purchase FIVE participating box top 
products at Walmart and earn an additional 50 BONUS box tops via 
the Tox Tops for Education app. 
     Don’t forget to check the website (btfe.com) for sweepstakes and 
take a peek at the app before heading out shopping, every little Box 
Top counts!  You can turn in your carefully clipped Box Tops to any 
of these Dunstable drop-off locations: Swallow Union, Maple Village 
Preschool, Library, post office, and West Auto Repair.
     For the month of January purchase FIVE participating box top 
products at Walmart earn an additional 50 BONUS box tops via the 
Box tops for education app.  
           Thank you for your support!
Jen West & Cristina Agraz & Chrissy McLane  Box Top for
Education tri-chairs for Swallow Union Elementary School
swallowunionapt.org aptswallowunion@gmail.com facebook.com/
SwallowUnionAPT

Dunstable  Theater  Collaborative 
Presents  Love  Letters

     Love Letters is a play by A. R. Gurney that was a finalist for the 
Pulitzer Prize for Drama. The play centers on two characters,
Melissa Gardner (played by Dunstable’s own Karen Majkut) and
Andrew Makepeace Ladd III (played by Bill McCann). They sit side 
by side at tables and read the notes, letters and cards – in which 
over nearly 50 years, they discuss their hopes and ambitions, 
dreams and disappointments, victories and defeats – that have 
passed between them throughout their separated lives.
     Join us for this poignant piece of theater - 2 shows only! 
- January 25 and 26 at 7:30 pm at Dunstable Town Hall. Tickets 
are $12, $10 for students and seniors. Order yours today at
www.dunstabletheater.org/product-category/tickets

     Auditions for Dunstable Theater: Don’t Dress for Dinner
Dunstable Theater Collaborative is seeking actors the upcoming 
romantic farce, Don’t Dress for Dinner by Marc Camoletti. 
     We are looking for 3 men and 3 women who can convincingly 
fill the following roles:  Bernard: Male, 30s-early 50s - Jacqueline’s 
husband and Suzanne’s lover.  Jacqueline: Female, 30s-early 50s 
- Bernard’s wife and Robert’s lover. Robert: Male, 30s-early 50s - 
Bernard’s single friend and Jacqueline’s lover.  Suzette: Female, 
mid 20s to late 30s - A private cook. Suzanne: Female, mid 20s to 
late 30s - Bernard’s mistress. George: Male, mid 20s to late 30s - 
Suzette’s husband.

   Please RSVP for your audition via email:
dtcauditions@dunstabletheater.org

     Auditions will be held at Dunstable Town Hall, 511 Main Street, 
Dunstable, MA on January 15 and 16 from 7-9 pm. Please bring a 
headshot and acting resume if you have them. Auditions will consist 
of cold reads from the show sides. 
     Call-backs will be January 17 from 7-9 pm. 
Rehearsals begin February 4 (M, W, Th). 
     Performances are April 12-13 at 7:30 pm and April 14 at 3 pm.

Grace  Lutheran  Church
 130 Spit Brook Road, Nashua, NH 03062

Pastors: George Ruwisch and Mick Meyer
Ministry Coordinator: Sharlene Peterson
Youth Director: Alison Efstathiou   603-888-7579   www.glcmsnh.org

cat  food  DONATIONS NEEDED
to feed a colony of feral and homeless kitties. Please call me at 
978-799-9715 for the drop-off location on the Dunstable/Tyngsboro 
line. Don Gaudette. Volunteers to help with the feeding are also 
needed. Associated with Kitty Angels   www.kittyangels.org
Kitty Angels is An All-Volunteer, Non-Profit Shelter for Needy Cats                      

mailto:aptswallowunion@gmail.com
http://www.dunstabletheater.org/product-category/tickets
mailto:dtcauditions@dunstabletheater.org


Snow Plowing

F. H. Perrault Construction

Residential  
Commercial

Reasonable Rates -- Fully Insured -- 
Dependable

Call us today! 978-649-6297

DUNSTABLE  FREE  PUBLIC library
588 Main St.     978-649-7830 

Library Hours:Tuesday     3–8   Wednesday 10–2 
                         Thursday 10–8   Friday 10– 2 
                             OPEN SATURDAYS  10-2

For more library information go to 
www.dunstable-ma.gov click on library

Mary Beth Pallis – Director – mpallis@mvlc.org
Karen Debreceni – Children’s Librarian – kdebreceni@mvlc.org

Like us on FACEBOOK to receive program updates!
www.facebook.com/pages/Dunstable-Public-Library/219991908117595

Featured Display  This month’s display is a collection of animal 
skeletons from Gretchen Murray. Come and check it out.
If you would like to display your artwork or photographs in the com-
munity room, we would love to host you. Please contact Karen at 
kdebreceni@dunstablepl.org.
Community Room Artist  Check out the wonderful wreaths made 
by library patrons. 
Display Table Artist  Katherine Valliere will be displaying her adult 
coloring book art. 
Library Passes available Take advantage of these great passes: 
Boston Museum of Fine Arts, One Stop Fun, US Constitution 
Museum in Charlestown, and a pass to 50 Massachusetts State 
parks. New Discount Pass – Salem Witch Museum and Merrimack 
Repertory Theatre. 
Adult Reading Group  The group will meet on Saturday, January 
19th  and every third Saturday at 10:30a.m. in the community room 
of the library. They will be reading “The 13th Tale” by Diane Setter-
field, Biographer Margaret Lea is summoned to the Yorkshire home 
of dying novelist Vida Winter, who has handpicked Margaret to write 
her biography. Though initially hesitant, Margaret becomes fasci-
nated by the details of Vida’s disturbing childhood.  New members 
are always welcome. 
Quilter’s Group meets from 6:00 -8:00 p.m., the first and third 
Tuesday of the month. If you are interested in learning to quilt or 
would like to join other quilters, this could be the perfect opportunity 
for you.
Knitting and Crochet Class under the direction of Donna Acqua-
viva. The class will be held on Monday nights at Swallow Union 
School from 6:30 – 8:00.
Cook Book Club The library has a cookbook club! We will have a 
cookbook displayed each month and you can select and make a 
recipe from the monthly selection. Then we will get together on the 
last Friday of the month at 12:00pm to enjoy the dishes. Signup 
sheet will be at the desk. This month we will be meeting on January 
31st at 12:00pm. 
Preschool Story Hour Please come in with your 3, 4 or 5 year old 
for story hour. Story hour is held on Thursdays and Fridays. We 
meet from 10:30 – 11:30. The program includes stories, songs and 
a craft or activity. Come in and join the fun!
Afternoon Story Hour This will be for older children who have ½ 
days in kindergarten or older preschoolers.  We will meet on Thurs-
days at 1:30 pm. We will still do a craft, so please wear clothes that 
can get messy.
Children’s Craft  Come and join Mrs. D. for a special craft time on 
January 15th at 4:00pm. We will be making many different snowman 
activities. Please sign up at the library or email Mrs. D. at
kdebreceni@mvlc.org
On Going Book Sale  Is in the Community Room at the library. 
Come in and check out the selections that are here. Hard Covers 
$1, Paperbacks 5 for $1, DVD’s $2.00 and CD’s $1. If you would 
like to donate to the ongoing book sale, please bring current books 
(not older than 2 years) or any children’s books in good condition.  
Please bring your donations inside, instead of leaving them at the 
door. We cannot accept magazines, older books, or textbooks. 
Homework Club The library is offering homework help every Tues-
day night from 6:00 – 7:00 for the school year. This is a free service 
for children from Kindergarten to High School. Honor Students from 
local high schools are available to help the children. These students 
help children understand their math homework and more. If your 
child is attending, please call by 5:30 so we can be sure a student 
will be here for your child.

 
tHe dUnStaBLe Fire dePartment 

iS HirinG CaLL Fire FiGHterS 
Visit us for more information: 

www.dunstableFire.com/join-the-dfd 
*Protect lives and property 

*Work as part of a team 
*Work with the community 

*insurance / Workers compensation 
*Paid department training 

*Full pay to obtain your 1st responder/CPr/aed and Fire fighter 1/2 
certification 

*membership to the nVFC & mCVFa 
*and much more! 

 

TROOP  28  NEWS
     Scouts BSA Troop 28 Dunstable meetings, Monday from 7 PM 
- 8:30 PM at the Dunstable Congregational Church.  Any boys in 
grades 6-12 are welcome to attend along with their families.
     Scouting is a great way to build self-confidence, character, and 
leadership while having fun, making friends, going on adventures, 
and serving your community.
     Troop 28 does all sorts of activities including kayak trips, 
day hikes, camping trips from 1-5 nights, bike trips, cooking 
competitions, shooting sports, trampoline jumping nights, and more.  
We serve our community with conservation projects, citizenship 
work, and service to our seniors and veterans.
     All activities are completely voluntary and Scouting is easy to fit 
around sports and other activities.  Our Troop has a great history of 
developing young people into self-confident leaders, including many 
Eagle Scouts.
    Call Scoutmaster Sarath Krishnaswamy at 978-846-0120 
or sarath@alum.mit.edu if you’d like to learn more, or check 
our website out (dunstable28.mytroop.us) or gdscouting.
org for more information.

mailto:kdebreceni@dunstablepl.org
mailto:kdebreceni@mvlc.org
mailto:sarath@alum.mit.edu
http://dunstable28.mytroop.us/
http://gdscouting.org/
http://gdscouting.org/


Winter is here...
Trust us to keep your 

family warm this season.

(978) 649-8886

denommeeplumbing.com
21 Westech Drive Tyngsboro, MA

Check out our brand new website!

director  of  the  council  on  aging
    Anne Fenochetti    Email:  afenochetti@dunstable-ma.gov
Hours at Town Hall:  Tuesday from 11-2 and Wednesday from 
8-11. You can reach Anne at 978-649-4514 ext. 223 at the Town 
Hall or by appointment.
Dunstable Council on Aging  Mary Moeller chairman; Brian 
O’Donnell, Secretary; Donald Pottle, Mary Dow, Barbara Martin, 
Vincent Hollins.

Bone Builders Program  is held on Wednesdays and Fridays in 
the community room of the library from10:30 – 11:30a.m. Through a 
grant from Tufts Health and CTI senior Corp. Volunteer leaders run 
the program. Bone Builders is a fun low- impact strength training and 
balance exercise program. Each class runs for 60 min. FREE to all 
seniors, space is available.  Talk with Brian O’Donnell
SAND FOR SENIORS The Dunstable Highway Dept. has offered to 
deliver a bucket of sand to any household that might need some for 
keeping their steps and walkway safe. Just let us know and we will 
arrange for a delivery.
Medication Take Back Program Do you have out dated or unused 
medication inn your cabinet? An officer from the Dunstable Police 
Dept. will be at our meetings on the last Wed. of each month at noon 
to collect them and dispose of them properly. Drop off will be Janu-
ary 30.
Well Adult Clinic Are held on the fourth Wednesday of every month 
in the community room of the Dunstable Library. These clinics al-
low for personalized, one on one attention from a nurse. Offered 
services include blood pressure and blood sugar screenings, diet/
nutrition information and teaching, medication review and assistance 
with identifying and coordinating community resources and referrals. 
All residents, of any age are welcome to attend. Next clinic Janu-
ary 23 from 11 – noon. 
Van Service is available for medical appointments and grocery 
shopping. Cost is $5.00 for local trips, Lowell, Chelmsford, Nashua, 
Tyngsboro, Westford, Ayer, Groton & Pepperell.  $10.00 for any 
other.  Check with Anne Fennochetti as soon as you know when 
your appointment is to make sure a ride is available.
Meals on Wheels Do you or someone you know need the services 
of Meals on Wheels? Receive a hot nutritious lunch delivered M-F 
at around 11:30 a.m. as well as monthly special meals and holiday 
meals. For more info check with Anne. Drivers needed.
Durable Medical Equipment Try us FREE before you buy. Check 
out the COA’s inventory. We have a variety of good, gently used 
walkers, wheelchairs, transport chairs, canes, commodes and much 
more that people have generously donated. These are on loan and 
need to be returned when not in use. PLEASE call first before you 
drop off items. Accepted items should be brought to the Town Hall 
only.
Message from the Fire Chief   Fire Chief Rich is available to check 
your smoke detectors you just need to set up an appointment. If you 
need the assistance of the fire department for a non-emergency situ-
ation and you’ve called the firestation and no one was there. Please 
call 978-448-6666 (Fire/Police/ems Dispatch) they will notify the 
proper person or service to assist you. Office # 978-649-6661
Living Alone Safely in Your Own Home The Dunstable COA is 
working with the Fire Dept and the Police to keep those seniors liv-
ing alone safe in their home. They can secure a lock box with a key 
on to your door at your home so that in an emergency help would 
be able to get to you quickly. Chief Rich will be available at our Wed. 
lunches if you have any questions. Call his Office # 978-649-6661 
for more information.
Nashoba Nursing Service and Hospice: For information on home 
health, flu clinics, nursing availability, or hospice  call 1-800-698-
3307. Hospice is looking for volunteers to visit patients to give the 
caregiver a break. Call Wendy Chieffo for more info 1-800-698-3307 
ext. 352 or wchieffo@nashoba.org.

The Mission of the Dunstable Council on Aging is to serve 
as a supportive family resource as emerging needs of Dunstable 
residents become more complex; and to advocate for and provide, 
in a cost-effective manner, a safe, congenial environment where 
seniors may participate in social, educational, and cultural programs 
reflective of their needs. 



 LOCAL  EDUCATIONAL  TUTORING
 Lindsay Higson, M.Ed                 Louise Higson, M.Ed
        Math Tutoring 	        Reading & Writing Specialist 
	A ll Levels                                All Levels
           508-574-8275                          978-256-8259
    lphigson@gmail.com            higsonf@comcast.net

Piano  Lessons
Given by Catherine O’Malley

Great for kids (age 8 and over) as well as adults.
Beginners especially welcome.

$20/half-hour at 15 Virginia Rd, Tyngsboro
Call 978-649-6413

EXTRA  HANDS  AND  PAWS
Pet care-both day and overnight. Dog walking.
Cat care in your home. Vacation home checks, plant watering.
Please call Diane Nilsen at 978-649-8786 or email 
dianeinilsen@gmail.com. 

Call Now For Snow Plowing
Reach us on-line at LONGOLC.COM

WEST  CHELMSFORD
UNITED  METHODIST  CHURCH
242 Main St., North Chelmsford, MA 01863

HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE
1-978-251-4834      www.wcumc.us

Worship 9:30AM  Professional child care provided.
Sunday School for all ages. Coffee/Fellowship 10:30AM

     Happy New Year!!  We hope that you can visit us soon in this 
new year!   Looking forward a bit, our fantastic COMFORT SUP-
PER (featuring comfort casseroles and soups!)  will be on Sat-
urday, January 26 at 5:30 PM in Fellowship Hall (snow date is the 
following Saturday).  This is a relaxing family friendly event.  All you 
need to do is bring yourself, your family, and friends.  We have 
plenty of food for all.  We have homemade varieties of soup and 
comfort casseroles that you can only find here.  All food is labeled 
with ingredients, to help those with dietary restrictions. We will also 
have entertainment!
     All are welcome to our Sunday School classes and worship!  We 
have an active music program with handbell choirs and singing for 
children, youth, and adults.  Our worship services feature the music 
of one of our musical groups each week.
     We hope to see you soon!  We are on 242 Main Street in North 
Chelmsford, right on the Westford/Chelmsford line. From Route 3, 
take the Route 40 exit to Chelmsford, take a sharp right onto Main 
Street Chelmsford right after the variety store and follow Main Street 
until you see the church on the left.

FREE  Activities  for  young  children 
with  their  parent  or  caregiver

     Calling all children, ages birth – 5, with their parents or care-
givers, to FREE Playgroup/Literacy/Story and Craft Times. This 
grant-funded program is open to anyone, regardless of where 
you live. These programs follow the school year calendar.

 Groton and Dunstable
Family & Community Programs

     Join us on any 1st Tuesdays during the school year -1:30 
p.m. at: Dunstable Congregational Church, 518 Main Street, 
Dunstable
    Join us on any all Mondays during the school year -9:30 a.m.
at: Peter Twomey Center (behind G-D Middle School North), 
348 Main Street, Groton

 Townsend and Pepperell
Family & Community Programs

    Join us on any 1st and 3rd Tuesdays during the school 
year -10:30 a.m. at: Pepperell Library (Lawrence Library,) 15 
Main Street, Pepperell
     Join us on any Wednesdays during the school year -10:30 
AM at: Townsend Library, 12 Dudley Road, Townsend
     Please contact Jana Harrison, at jharrison@awrsd.org, or 
978.874.0163 for further information.

SCHOOL  COMMITTEE  QUESTIONNAIRE
Dunstable Residents,
     Through public forums, regularly scheduled meetings and brief 
electronic questionnaires your Groton-Dunstable Regional School 
Committee is gathering feedback from our school community.  
     The link provided is our first questionnaire comprised of ques-
tions on various topics the school committee is currently discuss-
ing and would appreciate your participation. We encourage you to 
please answer a few short questions to help our committee better 
serve our constituents. 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9WW2XVF
     The link will remain open through January 12, 2019, we look 
forward to hearing from you.   
  Thank you and Happy Holidays!  Marlena Gilbert, GDRSC Chair

mailto:jharrison@awrsd.org
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/kmId7kD3t51Jvv6SrcgLQA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRd8Pd3P0QmaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3VydmV5bW9ua2V5LmNvbS9yLzlXVzJYVkZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAA98MPXNBB_F1SGW1hcmxlbmFAYXB0Y29ubmVjdHVzYS5jb21YBAAAAAE~


DOWNLOAD  YOUR  FREE  BOOK 
“LIVING  WITH  OUR  WILD  NEIGHBORS”

I wanted to pass on this information to you. The Humane Society of 
the United States (HSUS) is offering a copy of the book “Living with 
our Wild Neighbors” as a free download. It is very informative and 
covers all wildlife from A-Z.  Since we have so many animals that 
we share our yards with, I thought it might be helpful to you.
 https://www.animalsheltering.org/page/wild-neighbors-book

Neighbor to Neighbor
Published by Anne M. Paquin

Since 1983
64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA 01827

(978) 419-1914
E-mail: anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

2019!
     For the next week or two I am sure I will be making a 
mistake when writing that date. Happens every January. 
My parents used to say the older they got the faster the 
time went. Well, they were right. There never does seem 
to be enough time in any day. Lists of things to do just 
carry over to the next day. Most of us are just very busy 
people. 
     I would like to thank all of you who take the time in your 
busy day to write up and send in your articles or news for 
your organizations. I know there are many more things 
going on in the towns, so if you have something coming up 
send the info in. If it comes in late or I run out of space
I will try to post it as soon as possible on the website.
There is no fee for publishing most of the news or events.
		  www.neighbortoneighbor.com
 If you prefer to read the NtoN online, or you misplace 
your issue, you can go to the website and read both the 
Tyngsborough and the Dunstable editions. For 35 years 
advertisers have made it possible for all residents of 
Dunstable and Tyngsborough to receive this publication 
free of charge.
     I truly thank all of you for your continued support of 
Neighbor to Neighbor. Many of you have been in the 
newsletter for a very long time, and there are many of you 
who are new. Your loyalty is greatly appreciated.
     The purpose of the Neighbor to Neighbor continues to 
be the same.  To give you some local news, interesting 
and informative articles and a place to find local stores and 
a varied group of businesses within the community to help 
you in your every day life. I look forward to hearing from 
you soon for the February issue!

Sincerely,
Anne 

        Sherburne Nature Center trails are open daily, dawn to dusk, 
for the residents of Tyngsboro and neighboring towns. Traverse 
several woodland streams, go bird-watching, try to catch a glimpse 
of a beaver, and observe meadow wildflowers and butterflies. It’s a 
great place for outdoor exercise and to enjoy nature close to home.  
Sherburne Nature Center and Trails activities are open to all who 
are interested. Activities go rain or shine. In extreme weather condi-
tions, activities are cancelled. No reservations or fees required. 
Children under 16 must be accompanied by an adult.
Please note: The tennis court behind the Sherburne Nature Center 

is PRIVATE property.
It is not part of the PUBLIC Nature Center property.

46 Coburn Road 
Tyngsboro

Sherburne Nature Center Event
Winter Nature Walk!
Saturday, January 12th, 2019        9:00 AM
	 46 Coburn Rd Tyngsboro, MA
	 (Sherburne Nature Center & Trails) 
     Come and join us for a celebration of the wildlife of Winter! We 
will have a guided Winter nature walk via Snowshoe (Hiking boots 
are welcome too).  Hosted by lifelong Naturalist & Conservation 
advocate Mark Fraser (host of “Nature Walks” seen on PBS).
        All are welcome and there is absolutely no charge!
                              http://www.naturewalkscs.org/

Dust  off  your  dancing  shoes  and 
celebrate  the  New  Year!

     Groton Grange #7 invites you to join the fun at our traditional 
New England Contra Dance on Saturday, January 26th, from 7:30 
- 10:00 PM at Historic Groton Grange Hall, 80 Champney Street.    	
     This will be an evening of live music and dancing with Groton’s 
own Contra Banditos along with caller Beth Parks, who will teach 
traditional New England style contra, square, and line dances to the 
beat of old time fiddle tunes. Beginners are welcome, no experi-
ence or partner is necessary.  Donation at the door is $5.00 per 
person, children under 3  years old are free, and family maxi-
mum is $20.  Refreshments are provided .
    This is made possible by a grant from the Town of Groton’s Trust 
Fund Lecture Series.
     PLEASE NOTE: PARK ONLY ON THE GRANGE SIDE 
OF CHAMPNEY STREET. 

TYNGSBORO  CHURCH  OF CHRIST
27 Old Tyng Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879

 (about 1 mile south of Tyngsboro bridge on Rt. 3A)
Evangelist: Nathan Combs 1-978-703-4741
Web Site: www.tyngsborochurchofchrist.org   

Email: thechristians@juno.com
Home bible studies in Nashua, Tyngsboro, Dracut, and Lowell.

Used  Clothing  Drop-off  Shed
To benefit: Dunstable Evangelical Congregational Church
Location: Rear Parking lot, 518 Main St., Dunstable, MA 01827
Items accepted: All clothing, shoes sneakers, belts, purses, blan-
kets, sheets, pillowcases, drapes and stuffed toys. (Your donations 
will not be cut up or shredded.) (Please… No rags, fabric scraps, 
pillows, toys or household goods; please understand that the above 
unwanted items are a hardship and expense to dispose of.)
     Send clothing to people who can use it all over the US and World 
while helping the environment. Receive a tax deduction for your 
donation.  Receipts are on the shed. **Help us keep your donation 
clean and dry.** Please put in tied or closed bags.



•  Tree climber or bucket truck
•  Crane work or consultations
•  Tree removal or pruning
•  Emergency storm work or removals
•  Insured Mass Arborist #2165

GreenleafsTreeService.com

Rich Gambale
978-649-7084

PET SITTING AND HOUSE SITTING
Going away on vacation?  
I will take care of your pets in your home. Call now to 
make arrangements.Reasonable rates.
Please contact Rebecca at   978-761-6044.

DOWN TO EARTH HOUSE CLEANING
Weekly/Bi-Weekly/Monthly.  Personalized jobs, floors woodwork, 
vacuum & dusting.  Much more.  If you want your house cleaned 

with a personal touch it’s time to call
MARLA at 978-649-9824.  Free estimates.  References.

When  Not  to  Use  Pay-on-Death  or 
Joint  Accounts  for  Estate  Planning

By Edward H. Adamsky
     Many people have heard horror stories about Probate, so they 
look for ways to avoid it. The stories often overstate the problems of 
Probate, but having assets pass quickly and easily to others is usu-
ally a good idea. Some of the easy ways are Joint Bank Accounts 
and Pay-on-Death or Transfer-on-Death (POD or TOD) Accounts. 
These systems can work quickly and avoid delays. But there are 
times when they are not good a idea.
     When you add a joint owner to your account, you add their prob-
lems too. A child with debts or bad credit can be bad news when 
added to your account. Their creditors could seize the assets in 
your account, or the account could be frozen pending a lawsuit. For 
a small account, this might not be so bad, but you wouldn’t want to 
put larger accounts at risk.
     There might be bills to be paid after you die so your Executor 
will need some funds to pay them. If all bank and other cash-type 
accounts pass to others automatically, your Executor may not have 
liquid funds to pay bills. This might mean the Executor has to rush 
to sell real estate or liquidate other investments. That could mean 
losses or creditor lawsuits due to delays. You’ll want to leave some 
liquid assets for your Executor. 
     Young people may not be good with money, and minor children 
are not even allowed to be the owners of accounts without having 
a guardian or other adult to supervise. You should definitely not 
use TOD designations to leave assets to young children. You might 
want to use a Trust or some other tool if you want to leave large 
amounts of assets to young people who may not have the skills or 
ability to properly handle the funds.
     The biggest problem with TOD/POD designations is the lack of 
a contingent beneficiary. If your named beneficiary dies before you, 
then the assets will have to go through probate anyway. Most banks 
will not allow you to name an alternate POD beneficiary. If there is 
any significant chance that your named beneficiary might die before 
you, then you might consider using a Trust instead.
     In many cases, beneficiary designations are quick, easy and 
simple. Joint Ownership for some bank accounts is so easy to use 
and so convenient that you don’t want to overlook it as an option. 
But you should consider all of the issues and make the right plans 
for different assets. You should discuss these issues with your Es-
tate Planning Attorney in conjunction with creating Wills, Trusts and 
other Estate Planning tools.

HAVE  YOU  ENCOUNTERED  INJURED  OR 
ABANDONED  WILD  LIFE?

     http://new-arc.org/index.html   This link may provide some useful 
information for you when encountering injured or abandoned wild 
life. The coalition is relatively new so many of you may not have 
heard about it. This can be a worth while step forward to save our 
wild neighbors. Nikole Roth MS CABAC ACDBC CPDT
     Also on Facebook under NEW ARC North East Wild Life
Animal Rehabilitation Coalition    Their Mission Statement: 
“To provide humane and compassionate rehabilitation to injured 
and orphaned wildlife with the goal of returning them back into their 
natural habitat. To provide the community with a general aware-
ness of wildlife, and assist and educate them with wildlife issues. To 
promote the conservation of wildlife and wildlife habitat.”

Anchor  Bible  Church
  18 Pondview Place, Tyngsborough, MA (across from Skate 3)

 Sunday school –10am Sunday worship 11am &  6pm Mid week 
prayer meeting – Wed. 7pm. Home Bible study – 7pm, 1st and 3rd 
Thursdays @ 163 Highland St., Hudson, NH  Call Pastor Steve
Willett @  978-957-0648   www.anchor-bible-church.org

http://new-arc.org/index.html 


8-5
Mon–Fri

Alignments!Call ahead for 

faster service. 

Now Performing Massachusetts
STATE  INSPECTIONS

TYNGSBOROUGH
MUFFLER  AND  BRAKE

166 Lakeview Ave. •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

978-649-7163

Auto Sales  Specializing in vehicles for $8,000 or less!
            We offer Diagnostics & Complete Auto    	

Service for foreign & domestic vehicles

• Tree Removals & Pruning
• Yard Expansions

• Chipping
• Stump Grinding

• House Lot & Road Clearing
• Selective Thinning

•  Firewood

Free Estimates

St. Germain Tree Service

978-888-7849Fully Insured

Marc St. Germain • Tyngsborough, MA

Open  House  at
Ste  Jeanne  d’Arc  School

     Ste Jeanne d’Arc School will be hosting an Open House during 
Catholic Schools Week on Sunday, January 27th from 11:30 - 
1:30 pm.  A PK3 to grade 8 Catholic Elementary School located 
at 68 Dracut Street in Lowell, Massachusetts.  Come see why Ste 
Jeanne d’Arc School is consistently recognized as a school of 
excellence.
     Please call if you have any questions (978) 453-4114.

Issues and other information posted online at
www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com
Please send info in now for the February issue. 

Have events coming up? Need details about
advertising your business? Send an email to me

anne@NeighborToNeighborNewsletter.com or by mail to
Neighbor to Neighbor, 64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA  01827.

You may also reach me at 978-419-1914.
Tyngsborough printed issues circulation is 5067 and

Dunstable printed issues circulation is 1239.
Copies available at town hall and library

‘BACH’S LUNCH’ CONCERT: Indian Hill Music presents French 
classical works for wind trio featuring Hazel Malcolmson, bas-
soon; Catherine Weinfield-Zell, oboe; and Constantine Finehouse, 
piano. TWO SHOWS - Thursday, January 17 at 11 am and 1:30 
pm, 36 King Street, Littleton, MA. Complimentary coffee, tea, cook-
ies; bring your lunch. FREE admission. Reservations required for 
groups at (978) 486-9524. Learn more at www.indianhillmusic.org.
VINTAGE VOCAL QUARTET at Indian Hill Music: Swing down 
memory lane to tunes by Hoagy Carmichael, Duke Ellington, Cole 
Porter, and more. Featuring Taylor O’Donnell, voice/piano; Paul 
Pampinella, voice/guitar; Adam Gautille, voice/trumpet; and David 
Thorne Scott, voice/bass: Friday, January 18 at 7:30pm, 36 King 
Street, Littleton, MA. TICKETS: $15 (Free for Indian Hill Music stu-
dents) Learn more: (978) 486-9524 or www.indianhillmusic.org.
INDIAN HILL MUSIC ‘DISCOVERY LECTURE: “Exploring Mahler’s 
World and His First Symphony” with Dr. Simon Andrews, com-
poser/pianist/conductor: Thursday, January 24 at Noon, 36 King 
Street, Littleton, MA. ADMISSION: $10 (Free for Indian Hill Music 
students.) Bring your lunch! Learn more: (978) 486-9524 or www.
indianhillmusic.org.
FREE LESSON DAY AT INDIAN HILL: Sign up to take a free 
30-minute private lesson at Indian Hill Music School: Saturday, 
January 26, 11am – 5pm, at Indian Hill Music School, 36 King 
Street, Littleton, MA. Lessons open to ages 4 through adult. 
Advance registration required; for new students only. Registration 
opens January 2nd. Learn more at (978) 486-9524 (press 0) or sign 
up online at www.indianhillmusic.org.
ORCHESTRA OF INDIAN HILL: Maestro Bruce Hangen and the 
Orchestra play Mahler’s monumental Symphony No. 1 “Titan,” plus 
Sibelius’ Suite from Belshazzar’s Feast: Saturday, January 26 at 
7:30pm, Littleton HS Performing Arts Center, 56 King Street, Little-
ton, MA. TICKETS: $20-35-50 (Free for Indian Hill Music students) 
Learn more: (978) 486-9524 orwww.indianhillmusic.org. Sponsored 
by A.M. Transportation Services, Inc. Supported by Scheier Katin & 
Epstein PC. Media Sponsor: Wicked Local. 
STUDENT RECITALS at Indian Hill Music: Hear Indian Hill Music 
School students perform in a variety of styles and combos, from 
solos to ensembles, January and February at 36 King Street, 
Littleton, MA. (This is a great opportunity to see what we do and 
meet our talented faculty.) FREE admission. Call (978) 486-9524 
or visit www.indianhillmusic.org for recital days and times.
ART EXHIBIT: The Gallery at Indian Hill presents “Reconstructed 
Vistas” – acrylic paintings on panels by John Daly. On view Janu-
ary-February at 36 King Street, Littleton, MA. (Check gallery hours 
online.) FREE and open to the public. Learn more: (978) 486-9524 
or www.indianhillmusic.org.

COMING  UP  AT  INDIAN HILL

http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/


REASONABLE RATES QUICK, CLEAN SERVICE
Certified Title 5 System Inspector

ERNIE SWEET
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827
(978) 649-7837

	 ERNIE’S
	 	 SEPTIC SERVICE

Join  MFOFC
Massachusetts  Families  Organizing 

for  Change
and our partners for 

SUPPORTING FAMILIES DAY 
& NEW LEGISLATOR RECEPTION 

at the Grand Staircase in the State House 
January 22nd, 2019 

10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.
     Contact Maura Sullivan for more info at sullivan@arcmass.org
To learn more about the Supporting Families Campaign, please visit 
the Arc’s website thearcofmass.org

Club  of
Tyngsboro/Dunstable 

Rotary Motto: Service Above Self
Theme: Rotary Making a Difference

The Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable has been serving the 
Tyngsboro and Dunstable area for 44 years.

     We NOW meet at the Dream Diner, on Middlesex Rd.,
Tyngsboro, on the 1st & 4th  Thursday of the Month at 7:15am, 
as well as the 2nd & 3rd Thursday of the month at 12:15pm.
       Rotary club members are business, professional, and com-
munity volunteers in your locality who meet regularly to plan and 
implement community service activities and network with other 
professionals. Throughout the world, Rotary clubs participate in a 
broad range of educational, intercultural, and humanitarian activities 
designed to improve the lives of others. 
    For further information about Rotary, please email us at

tdrotary@yahoo.com or visit our website at: www.tdrotary.org. 
Thank you for your continued support.

Chelmsford  Catholic  Collaborative
Home to both St. Mary and St. John the Evangelist Parish Families
Staff Offices: 115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford
OFFICE HOURS: Mon, Tue, Thu. 9:00AM – 5:00PM; Wed. 9:30AM  
– 5:00PM; Fri… 9:00AM – 3:00PM
  ST. MARY BUSINESS (978) 256-2374; www. saint-mary.org 
ST. MARY CHURCH: 25 North Rd, Chelmsford.
  ST. JOHN BUSINESS (978) 251-8571; www.saintjohnchelmsford.
org   ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH: 115 Middlesex St., 
North Chelmsford.

    Altrusa  News
     ALTRUSA International is a service organization, whose volun-
teers give their time and energy in service projects which help build 
a better community. Altrusa’s major focus is literacy.  However, each 
local Altrusa Club operates autonomously and develops its own 
community service initiatives. 
     If you would like to help make a difference in the lives of others in 
your community, please contact us at altrusamv@gmail.com.  
     Altrusa meets the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month at 6:30 p.m. 
at Brookdale in Chelmsford, MA.

“NEW  HORIZONS”
     Dracut Community Band Is Welcoming New Members
Instrumentalists wanted to play in the Dracut Community Band. 
Open to all musicians 18 years and older who live in Dracut and 
surrounding communities. No audition is required but members 
should have some playing and music reading experience. 
Come and join in the fun!  We rehearse on Thursday evenings at 
Christ Church United in Dracut Center from 6PM to 7:15PM. 
     Pease call Maureen Johnson at 978-454-0055 or email
johnsonmusic340@gmail.com for more information or if you’d like 
to join.  NHDCB is a non-profit and is partially supported by a grant 
from Massachusetts Cultural Council

• FITNESS HIKING through April 2019  Monday and Fridays 
9-11 am    Regular walking in nature reduces stress, anxiety, and 
improves the immune system, and nervous system. Join BBA 
guides and many other fun people for regular aerobic trail walking. 
Learn your way around Beaver Brook trails and discover many 
other great trails in the region including Horse Hill Nature Preserve, 
Monson, Andres Institute of Art, the Potanipo Rail Trail, Purgatory 
Falls and more.  We hike rain, snow or shine. Join us 1 or 2x per 
week (M&F). The goal is to gain aerobic exercise and boost our 
endorphins.  We have different groups for different paces. We will 
provide snowshoes or ice treads if you need them.  Call 603-465-
7787 to register.

BEAVER  BROOK  NATURE  CENTER
Ridge Road, Hollis, NH    www.beaverbrook.org

mailto:sullivan@arcmass.org
mailto:altrusamv@gmail.com
mailto:johnsonmusic340@gmail.com
tel:603-465-7787
tel:603-465-7787


Don’t tough it out. 
Come on in. 

Be seen by the region’s top physicians at Circle Health Urgent Care. 
No one should have to wait and suffer through the flu, a bad sprain, cut, rash, or any 
other sudden injury or illness. With Circle Health Urgent Care, you don’t need to. Our 
convenient locations provide fast medical attention you can trust from the region’s top 
physicians, with expert follow-up care if needed. That’s Complete connected careSM.

Learn more at  
Circle-Health.org/UrgentCare.

Billerica   I   Dracut   I   Westford   I   Coming Soon to Tewksbury 
Open 7 days a week



• Stone & Brick
   Patios & Walkways
• Tree & Shrub
   Planting & Removal
• Lawn Installation
• Snow Plowing & Sanding
• Granite Steps
• Granite Light & Mailbox PostsRON FOX

978-649-7715
Tyngsborough, MA

email: Christine@foxlandscapingconstruction.com

Visit our website:
foxlandscapingconstruction.com

DUNSTABLE  EVANGELICAL
CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH

518 Main St, Dunstable, MA 01827
www.Dunstablechurch.org

978-649-6251 
Pastor Bobby Ross     pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org

DECC is a welcoming church at the heart of the Dunstable 
community.  “We gather to glorify God, to grow in Christ and to 
live the gospel in the world.”
We wish you a blessed, happy, healthy and safe New Year!  
Welcome 2019!
Join us for Sunday Worship Service at 10:00 am each Sunday.  
Child care is available during the service for infants through kinder-
garten age. Pastor Bobby Ross leads our worship services which 
feature a variety of music, scripture readings, corporate prayer and 
spoken messages and with Communion (the Lord’s Supper) served 
on the first Sunday of every month.  Everyone is welcome to an 
informal time of fellowship with coffee, tea and refreshments after 
worship.  
     CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL is regularly held at 10:00 
am.   Children will sit with their family for the first part of the service, 
then move on to class for the remainder of the service.  Classes are 
for children age 6 and up.  Children 5 and under are welcomed in 
the Nursery at the beginning of our service.  For more information 
and to sign up to help, please contact Shellyannross@gmail.com.   
     DECC YOUTH:  Regular meetings are held on Sundays from 
4:00-6:00 PM but special events may be held at other times. Please 
contact Jon Hughes at 978-393-7708 if interested and to confirm 
location and time of meeting.  
     COMMUNITY:   We begin the New Year with wonderful memo-
ries of the recent season of celebrations in the community.  The 
weather held off and over 320 family and friends from all around 
travelled the “Journey to Bethlehem” with the Living Nativity on the 
town common, our largest “Journey” to date.  
We would like to thank all those who brought generous donations, 
physical or financial, to join us in supporting My Father’s House.  
MFH is a home in Chelmsford where young pregnant or new moms 
between the ages of 13 and 21 can find a safe home, continue their 
education, and learn the skills they need to become capable, loving 
parents and successful, self-reliant members of the community. 
They provide housing, teach various life and job skills, offer coun-
seling and equip these young moms so they can become indepen-
dent and care for their children.   http://www.mfhouse.net

     Come visit your community’s church. Visit any Sunday
morning at 10:00 am.   We will be happy to greet you.
      For more information about any of these events, contact the 
Church office 978-649-6251, email info@dunstablechurch.org or 
check out our website, www.dunstablechurch.org

  90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Meetings are held the first Thursday of each month at 7pm.

AMERICAN  LEGION 
AUXILIARY  UNIT 247

      For information on the Auxiliary Unit meetings, or functions
contact Unit President Diane Dileo at 978-204-9329

••• The Unit Jr. Auxiliary is accepting new Jr. members. 
Contact 978-649-7540 if interested in joining.

 We also would Welcome New Auxiliary Members 18 and older. 
Contact Unit President or Treasurer.

Auxiliary Unit 247 Current Elected Officers: 
President: Bernadette Harper; Sr. Vice: Josephine Beauregard;  
Secretary: Patricia Modrich;  Treasurer: Diane Dileo;  
Chaplain: Rebecca Modrich;  Executive Committee: Mary Dupras, 
Annette Coles and Kathleen Oiljey. Debra St Peters was Installed 
as Unit Sgt-At-Arms at the October meeting.

Tyngsboro
262 Middlesex Road

Dracut
90 Arlington Street

(978) 649-9470 (978) 458-8333

New Student? Mention this ad to receive FREE registration  
& the opportunity for one month FREE!

OPEN Monday- Friday 6:30 am- 6:00 pm 

Summer/ Fall Open Enrollment Begins

2 yrs 9 mo - 12 years old

www.LittleAngelsAcademy-MA.com

Monday, February 11th

Tyngsboro Kindergarten OPEN HOUSE
Tuesday, February 5th 5-7pm 

mailto:Christine@foxlandscapingconstruction.com
http://foxlandscapingconstruction.com/
mailto:pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org
mailto:Shellyannross@gmail.com
http://www.mfhouse.net/
mailto:info@dunstablechurch.org
http://www.dunstablechurch.org


Jim O’Malley
Dunstable, MA 

bENJAMIN mOORE pRODUCTS

INTERIOR PAINTING
EXPERIENCED AND DEPENDABLE

mANY  lOCAL  rEFERENCEs 
fully insured Cell (508) 873-6657

VILLA  PAINTING

Power WashingDeck
Restoration

Email: frank@ActionKingServices.com

FRANK KING
PRESIDENT

Septic Tanks - Sewer Lines  - Catch Basins
Grease Traps Cleaned – Industrial Waste Removal

Video Pipe Inspection
26 Livingston Street
Lowell, MA 01852
Tel    978-452-7750
FAX 978-459-0770

421 Forest Street
Dunstable, MA 01827
Tel 978-649-9724

(978) 618-5262  
Jenepher.Spencer@NeMoves.com 

Operated by a subsidiary of NRT,LLC 

“LOVE where you live….or start Looking!” 

Dunstable’s #1 REALTOR 

Jenepher Spencer 
Elite REALTOR® 
Licensed in MA & NH 

50 + Dunstable Homes SOLD! 

Based on information from MLS and non-MLS. 2008-2018 #1 for sales volume and units sold.  
2017 #1 volume/units, 2016 #1 volume, 2015 #1 volume, 2014#1 volume/units, 2013 #1 volume 

Evangelical Congregational Church of Tyngsboro
Est. 1868

     Route 113, 23 Kendall Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879
            For questions or more information,
           please call our office 978-649-2262

                Pastor Denis Frediani 1-603-579-0904
           www.tyngsborocongregational.org

          E-mail ecctsect@yahoo.com

             JOIN US FOR SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP
Our Mission:  Glorify God by encouraging all people to know 
Jesus together in Faith, Love and Service  Worship Service at 10:00 
a.m.  Nursery available.  Followed by Fellowship and Refreshments.
Cancellation information will be listed on our website:
www.tyngsborocongregational.org
• Sunday School program for all ages. Children will begin the 
Sunday Services with their parents and will be dismissed to their 
age-appropriate classes at 10:15am. It is important to note that all 
adults working with children have passed their CORY applications to 
ensure a safe environment for our children
• All Executive Boards and Committee Meetings have begun
• LADIES BIBLE STUDY - Tuesday morning, from 9:30 am to 11:30 
am. Study will be based on “That the World May Know” video series. 
Please consider joining this amazing and uplifting study group.
• ADULT BIBLE STUDY - The Sunday evening Adult Bible Study 
“Just Walk Across the Room” has been postponed at this time. 
More information and start date will be made available soon in an 
upcoming Neighbor to Neighbor issue or you may inquire by calling 
our office. You may contact our Office at 978-649-2262 for further 
information.
• SERMONS ON-LINE: Weekly sermons by Pastor Frediani: 1. Log 
onto the church website http://www.tyngsborocongregational.org  2. 
On home page you will see a photo of the church. Hover the cursor 
over the word “SERVING” 3. Click once on the word “SERMONS” 4. 
Scroll down to see “Listen to our sermonsfor free on SoundCloud.
com” 5.Click once on the link/word “SoundCloud.com” 6. Below the 
Church logo sermons listed by date, passage, sermon title 7. Click 
orange circle to listen to the sermon you desire.

• The Thrift Shop •
 Located next to the church is open to the public on Thursdays and  
Saturdays from 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. We offer an assortment of  
clothing, shoes, handbags, baby items, books, small appliances, 

dishes, glassware, jewelry, etc. Please do not drop off large  items 
as we do not have the means to dispose of these.

Please remember to be safe & keep our troops in your prayers.

90 Pawtucket Blvd.  Tyngsborough, MA 01879
     Active duty military and veterans always welcome to join. For 
further information call 978-649-7540. Remember to attend the 
committee meetings on the first Thursday with your input and ideas.
     The public is invited to get involved in all events of the post.
The veterans monthly dinners will continue on the first 
Wednesday of the month. We are always looking for help to serve 
the veterans.    Keno and Scratch Tickets are available at the 
Post.  There is an ATM in the Post for your convenience. 

Robert  D.  Pelletier
American  Legion Post  #247,  Inc.

Visit our website,  www.LegionPost247.org
This website contains a wealth of information about the Post.

Elected  Post 247 Officers serving for 2018-2019  
Commander: Ray Hamelin; Sr. Vice Commander:  Pete St. 
Peters;  Jr. Vice Commander:  Michael Milisci;  Finance Officer: 
John Burke;  Adjutant: Don Pierce; Judge Advocate: Rolland 
Millard; Executive Board: Marty Bloomgern, Joe Conlin and 
Robin Dion

http://www.tyngsborocongregational.org/
mailto:ecctsec@outlook.com
http://www.tyngsborocongregational.org/
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tyngsborocongregational.org&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cd88df25a55ea421f939a08d573c9f0ea%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636542233518145645&sdata=Dgif6GxIsGoucPUuK1mop0OBhzjXO14OQigjFhJBkrg%3D&reserved=0
http://soundcloud.com/
http://soundcloud.com/
http://soundcloud.com/


RE/MAX PARTNERS  
YOUR HOME TOWN EXPERTS WITH  

WORLD WIDE CONNECTIONS  

978.649.2220  

We Specialize in Helping Buyers & Sellers   
Achieve Their Real Estate Dreams & Goals.  

Call For Your Free,  No Obligation, 
Marketing Consultation Today!   

Ask us about our reduced fee for local home 
owners in Tyngsborough & Dunstable.

¥ Residential Home Sales  
¥ New Construction  
¥ Condo Developments 
¥ Land Sales  
¥ Commercial Real Estate 
¥ Relocation Worldwide

Dennis Page  
Michael Page  
Diana Paquette  
Andrea Dillon  

Melissa Kimball 
Bill LeTendre 
Kristen Loranger 

1 Bridgeview Circle, Tyngsborough, MA 01879 
978.649.2220 

The  Wish  Project
LOCATED at:

166 Middlesex St., North Chelmsford, MA 01863
   Warehouse hours Tuesday - Saturday 9-3pm       

•• Our new smaller Thrift Shop is now open at 166 Middlesex St. 
North Chelmsford behind Hertz car rental. Tuesday-Saturday 
9-2:30pm. Stop in and see our new shop and pick up some 
bargains and support our mission.
     Wish List
Mattress Sets Twin, Full & Queen (no rips or stains)
Small Kitchen Tables, Adj. Metal Bed Frames
Coffee Makers, Sharp Knives, Utensils, toasters and toaster ovens
Heaters and Fans,
Infant & Toddler Car Seats (less than 3 years old), Diapers size 6
Door knob safety covers, Infant safety cabinet latches
New shower curtain liners
Men’s toiletries

Notes from the Director
     2018 was certainly a challenging year for The Wish Project, 
with many ups and downs, but throughout it all, we never stopped 
providing service to those most in need. 
      We have moved to a new, smaller, temporary location in 
Chelmsford as we continue our hunt for a permanent home. We 
came to the aid of the families and victims of the gas explosions 
in Lawrence, North Andover and Andover with more than seven 
truckloads of toiletries, personal items, diapers and clothes for those 
affected by the disaster. We transferred our operations to a 5,000 
square-foot warehouse and reopened to keep services flowing dur-
ing this time of transition.
       Throughout it all, people who care have been there -- people 
like you who support The Wish Project through thick and thin. I’m 
sure in some way this year we have asked for your support in one 
way or another and we truly appreciate that support.
     Words can not express the true gratitude and pride I have in my 
team. Jill, Patty, Charlie, Gracelyann, Jeremy, Dianne, Lori and of 
course our grant writer Carla. They did an absolutely fantastic job 
with everything that was given to them under extraordinary circum-
stances. And finally thank you to the Board of Directors for their 
steadfast support.  We look toward 2019 with a new hope and bright 
future! As always, your support keeps our doors open and helps our 
community. 
    Wishing  you and yours a happy and healthy new year! David

   About Us  The Mission of The Wish Project is to help families in 
need in Merrimack Valley. Find out more on our website

  www.TheWishProject.org or call us at (866) 947-4360. 
                           Our New mailing address is:

The Wish Project, PO Box 8693, Lowell, MA 01853
     To change your email or address:  If you have changed your 
mailing address or your email address for our weekly newsletter, 
and would like to have us update it in our system, please email 
June Folger, at june@thewishproject.org  Include your name, your 
old address/email, and your new one.
                           Our donors are important to us!

90 Pawtucket Blvd.  Tyngsborough, MA 
We  hold our meetings on the 1st Tuesday
of the month at 7 p.m. all veterans are welcome with 180 days or 
more of active duty. Come down and join us for a meeting.
God Bless America.

AMVETS  Post #247 
Robert D. Pelletier

     “ALWAYS READY TO SERVE OUR VETERANS”
AMVETS National Website:   http://www.amvets.org/

OFFICERS: Commander: William A. Beaton; 1st Vice: John 
McDermott; Adjutant: John Cogan; Finance: David Coles; Judge 
Advocate: Roland Milliard; Provos Marshal: Roland Russell; Chal-
plain: Rod Woods. E-Board: Steven Harris, Jan Dombrowski, Ron 
Russell. 



(978) 649-7413
Local & Dependable

David LaRiviere
56 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA  01879-0353

M-F  7:00 - 5:00
Sat.  7:30 - 1:00

We Deliver
Sherburne Lumber
Building Materials & Hardware

Email: sherburnelumber@verizon.net

AZEK  &  TREX

WALL  &  CEILING  DOCTOR
Expert Crack, Patch & Water Damage Repairs

Ceilings Matched  • Surface Restoration  •  Demo
Wallpaper Removal  •  Skimcoating  •  Repainting
Small Drywall & Plaster Jobs  •  Light Carpentry
28 Years Drywall/Plaster Exp.  No Job Too Small

  		        978-835-5670 (cell)
 Tyngsborough

Sheriff  Koutoujian  welcomes 
international  visitors  for young  

adult  unit  tour
     BILLERICA, Mass. – Sheriff Peter J. Koutoujian recently wel-
comed Berlin’s Director General of Prison and Probation Admin-
istration and Department of Criminal Law Susanne Gerlach, and 
Ministerial Advisor for Prison Supervision Johanna Schmid for a visit 
to the Middlesex Sheriff’s Office’s (MSO) new young adult unit. 
The German officials were visiting the United States as part of 
the Vera Institute of Justice’s Restoring Promise conference.  The 
Restoring Promise Initiative is focused on transforming living condi-
tions for incarcerated young adults (ages 18-24) across the country 
in order to produce better outcomes for individuals and communi-
ties. 
     The MSO was the first local jail the Vera Institute of Justice 
worked with to support the opening of a young adult unit, having 
only previously worked with the Connecticut Department of Cor-
rection.  The MSO’s P.A.C.T. (People Achieving Change Together) 
program opened in February.
     “It was an honor to welcome Director Gerlach and Advisor 
Schmid to the Middlesex Jail & House of Correction.  We have 
conducted several of these peer exchanges with national counter-
parts, but to expand to the international community underscores 
how universal this work is,” said Sheriff Koutoujian.  “We continue to 
seek and share best practices wherever they are implemented, with 
the goal of making our programs as effective as they can be.  We 
deeply appreciate the valuable insight offered by Director Gerlach, 
as well as the continued support we have received from our part-
ners at Vera.”
     During their visit to the Middlesex Jail & House of Correction, 
German officials met with MSO staff and administrators, as well as 
young offenders participating in the P.A.C.T. program.  They learned 
about the daily operations of the unit and some of the specialized 
treatment programs P.A.C.T. members participate in.
“Visiting the P.A.C.T. unit and learning about what the Middlesex 
Sheriff’s Office already achieved by implementing the program for 
young adults was an outstanding experience for us,” said Director 
Gerlach.  “In Germany we have a long history of separating juvenile 
and adult offenders.  Through that we have had a great experience 
with specialized programs for the treatment of young offenders to 
support them to become socially responsible and full members of 
our society again.  Furthermore in my opinion an atmosphere of so-
cial security and respect as created in the P.A.C.T. unit is essential 
for successful outcomes with young and also with adult offenders.  
Therefore the work that is being done in the new unit should be sup-
ported by all means.”
     “For too long, creating humane and dignified conditions of 
confinement was an overlooked aspect of reform, however, PACT’s 
participation in Restoring Promise has helped blaze the trail for a 
national movement that we believe will change the face of jus-
tice for years to come,” said Alexandra Frank, Project Director for 
Vera’s Restoring Promise Initiative.  “We’ve heard people who 
live and work in PACT reflect: we can’t and won’t go back.  That’s 
exactly the type of commitment that Restoring Promise has always 
aimed to accomplish, and we are equally committed to supporting 
MSO realize this vision, appreciative of our partnership with Director 
Gerlach and other international partners, and excited for all that is 
still to come.”
     As part of a review of the Commonwealth’s justice system in 
2016, the Council of State Governments Justice Center (CSG) 
found 18-to 24-year-olds released from Massachusetts correctional 
facilities have higher recidivism rates than older offenders.  CSG re-
ported 52% of those released from houses of correction and 56% of 
those released by the department of correction were re-incarcerated 
within three years.
     Nationwide, 18- to 24-year-olds comprise 10 percent of the 
population, but account for 21 percent of all individuals admitted to 
adult prisons each year.

When you contact a business,
or organization,

please tell them you’ve seen their ad
or news in Neighbor to Neighbor.

They would like to know.  Thank you, Anne



AMAZING  MINDS  CHILDCARE  CENTER
315 Middlesex Rd., Unit 4A

Tyngsboro, MA 01879
978-649-9999

www.amazingminds.wix.com/daycare
Jen Eldredge - Director  •  Kathy Ronan - Owner

“A Home Away From Home”

Now Accepting Enrollments
20% OFF for 4 weeks

New enrollments only

QUALITY  ROOFING  &  SIDING
“HANDYMAN  SERVICES”

We Do It All!  
Reasonable Rates!    FREE Estimates!

Over 30 Years Experience!
Ken Coleman
978-649-6428
508-517-2381 (cell)

Fully Insured
Const. Supervisor Lic. # 98523
Home Improvement Lic. # 121742

• Additions, Garages, Decks
• Farmer’s Porch
• Gutters Installed & Cleaned
• Pressure Wash Siding/Decks
• Roof Algae Removal
• Painting Interior/Exterior

Buy local!
Invest in your community!

DREAM  BUILDERS’  GALA  AND  AUCTION
     Here’s your chance to celebrate, dress-up and have a fun night 
all while supporting one of Lowell Habitat’s most exciting events of 
the year, our ‘Dream Builders’ Gala and Auction. 
     Join us at UMass Lowell Inn & Conference Center from 6 
p.m. – 10 p.m. on Friday, March 1, 2019 for an exciting night of 
cocktails, seated dinner, gala raffles & games, as well as silent and 
live auctions.   Thank you for making homeownership possible in 
your community by purchasing tickets to the Lowell Habitat 12th 
Annual Gala and Auction.  We are looking forward to having you 
join us for one of Northern Middlesex County’s premier events.
           https://www.501auctions.com/dreambuilders2019

United Way Blizzard Blast
January 26, 2019 -- Nashua, NH

3-4 miles -- 30 obstacles  Sign up today!
https://bit.ly/2RgtKYC          Or text blizzard2019 to 71777

      Have you ever done or wanted to do a tough obstacle 
course race? How about in the snow?!?!
     Join Nashua’s first ever Blizzard Blast, a 3-4  mile winter  ob-
stacle course from the Nashua Millyard, along the Nashua River,  
through Mine Falls Park and back… 30 obstacles. Professionally 
timed.  Awesome after party at Boston Billiards!
     This will be an experience you will not want to miss!
All participants get a free race t-shirt, medal, and admission to the 
after party at Boston Billiards, including either a special hot appetiz-
er or a special signature drink. What could be a better way to enjoy 
the weekend before the Super Bowl?
     Limited exclusive SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES are avail-
able for the event for businesses and teams of all sizes. For more 
information on the event or sponsorship opportunities contact Mike 
at United Way: mapfelberg@unitedwaynashua.org

GET NDA PREPARED

OPEN HOUSE EVENT FEBRUARY 2ND 

& WALK-IN-WEDNESDAYS THIS FALL!

Pre-K - 12 Open House Opportunities
• Visit with faculty, staff, students and alumnae
• Tour our facilities and campus
• Experience student organizations and athletics
• Learn about our mission and ministry 
• Find out why your child should be NDA Prepared!

Register today at www.ndatyngsboro.org  or call  978-649-7611, Ext. 351

The Academy of Notre Dame prepares students for college, 
for careers and for life through a curriculum rooted in spiritual 
formation and academic excellence.

Barn  Dances
     Held at The Parish Center for the Arts, Corner of Boston 
Road and Lincoln Street on Westford Common, PO Box 411, 
Westford, MA  01886   978-692-6333;  PCA@Westford.org
     Our regular fourth Saturday monthly Barn Dance at the
Parish Center for the Arts • Saturday, January 26, 7:30pm, Beth 
Parkes calling. • Saturday, February 23, 7:30pm, Dudley Laufman 
calling   No experience required. First-time dancers: come at 
7:00pm  for free instruction. Saturday fee $6 adults; Students 21 
& under free.
    Sunday Afternoon Dances:
Sunday, January 13, 3pm, Jacob Bloom calling
Sunday, February 10, 3pm, Marcie Van Cleave calling Sunday 
dance fee is Adults $5 and Kids $3.

There is a maximum fee of $15 per family.
Oh, Contraire provides the live music.

https://www.501auctions.com/dreambuilders2019


DUNSTABLE  ANIMAL  CLINIC
   386 Main Street • Dunstable, MA 01827

             (978) 649-6513
            FAX (978) 649-6528

Dr. Tara M. Sacramone
Dr. Ann Sidley

                 HOURS
  Mon.   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
  Tues   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
  Wed   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
 Thurs   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
     Fri    9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
    Sat   8:30 A.M. -11:30 A.M. We ♥ Referrals!

www.dunstableanimalclinic.com

Your home is a big 
investment. Protect it.
Call me today.

Subject to terms, conditions and availability. © 2015 Allstate Insurance Co.
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Corinne Crosby
603-882-7891
Nashua
ccrosby@allstate.com

Since 1986
Tyngsboro MA    

Rice  Drywall  &  Plaster

Complete Drywall & Plaster Service
New Homes  •  Additions •  Remodels
Basements •  New Ceilings  • Repairs

“Reputation built on quality.”

      978-835-5670            	
	 (Cell)

PET  HEALTH
Dunstable  Animal  Clinic

HERO CAT
Tara M. Sacramone, DVM

     It is not unusual to hear stories of loyal dogs coming to the res-
cue of their owners, but it’s far less often that we hear of cats being 
the pet to rush in and save the day. One of my patients shared a 
remarkable story of her cat’s heroic actions.
          “Last week, I was on a tall stepladder, reaching above the 
fireplace to hang Christmas decorations, when my slipper caught on 
the ladder frame. I lost my balance and fell hard to the floor, hitting 
my head. Although I didn’t lose consciousness, I certainly got the 
breath knocked out of me, and I lay on the floor, eyes closed and 
stunned from the fall. Within seconds, my cat Gracie was by my 
side, and she began batting my head with her paw and head-butting 
me as she yowled loudly. As I lay there, still trying to catch my 
breath, she poked me harder with her paw and head and meowed 
even more loudly until I opened my eyes. She then began rubbing 
her nose hard against my face until I moved my head and finally sat 
up. I looked down at her, amazed. This little seven-pound, normally 
quiet and timid 14-year-old was in full hero mode. She had seen 
me lying unresponsive on the floor and came to save me. Gracie 
refused to leave my side for the next two hours, rubbing against me 
and purring, seeming to say, ‘Are you OK?’ It was one of the most 
extraordinary experiences of my life.”

DUNSTABLE
TYNGSBOUGH
LIONS  CLUB

“We Serve” The Lions Club is a non-profit organization of men 
and women dedicated to helping the community through donations 
raised by volunteers.
     Officers for the 2018-2019 Lions Year
President: Mark Alexander, 2nd Vice President: J.J. Ward,
Secretary/Treasurer: Bob Reich, Director: Richard Lowe
     Anyone who would like to join the Lions is asked to call Bob 
Reich at 978-649-5874 or Mark Alexander at 978-649-9124. Our 
Regular Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of the month starting 
at 6:30 pm. Call one of the members, at the telephone numbers 
given above, to find the location.

Events
People around the area donated 750 eyeglasses that will be 
refurbished and given to people in need.

Saanvi Wadhwa of the Academy of Notre Dame won the local 
Peace Poster contest. She was awarded $50. Congratulations 
Saanvi!

YOU CAN HELP BY DONATING THE FOLLOWING:
Used eyeglasses are collected for refurbishment and distribution to 
less advantaged people around the world. 
Can tabs (in sealed bags) are also collected for kidney
dialysis time through the Shriners Hospital.
     Lion’s collection boxes for eyeglasses and tabs (in sealed 
bags) are located at the Tyngsborough Post Office, American
Legion Post 247 at 90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough Council on 
Aging Senior Center, 169 Westford Rd., Tyngsborough and Dun-
stable Town Hall, Post Office and Library.

GROTON  GRANGE #7
     Join us to hear George Moore share his experience and 
knowledge of Back Yard Maple Sugaring at Groton Grange # 7, 
Tuesday, January 8th at 8 PM at Historic Groton Grange Hall, 80 
Champney Street, Groton, MA.
     PLEASE NOTE: PARK ONLY ON THE GRANGE SIDE 
OF CHAMPNEY STREET. 

Country Tin Painting Workshop
March 11-15 from 9:30 to 4:30 each day.

Beginner/refresher course
Find your inner artist, right here in Tyngsboro.

$250 for the week
Contact Linda Sheldon at

978-649-0853
or email sheldonlj@verizon.net

for more information.

TYNGSBOROUGH  SELF  STORAGE
Video Monitoring 24/7  •  Insurance Available

Open 7 Days a Week
Personal/Commerical  •  RV & Boat Storage  •  Secure Area

Tel. 978-226-5563  •  FAX: 978-226-5598
324 Middlesex Road  •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

www.tyngsboroughselfstorage.com 
email: tyngsboross@comcast.net
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